The Chairman of the Russian Investigative Committee congratulates the students of the Family Education Promotion Centre "Skolkovskiy" on the International Children's Day



Mr. Alexander Ivanovich Bastrykin - the Chairman of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation, visited the Family Education Promotion Center Skolkovskiy on the International Children's Day. Meetings with children and the institution's staff have become an old tradition, and in honor of the holiday, the Officials of the Directorate invited a team of animators who organized a colorful performance for the students.

Within the Skolkovo's walls it is always warm and cozy family atmosphere, the Officers of the Directorate and the Center are tightly connected by many years of friendship, the sensitive and highly-professional staff does everything possible for the students, so that they have the opportunity to live a full life in the future, and they surround them with love and care. The students sincerely

rejoiced the Officials of the Investigative Committee arrival, inviting them to join a festive matinee, where their talents had been demonstrated.

Mr. Alexander Ivanovich Bastrykin talked to the Center's personnel, he asked about the educational process results and about the social adaptation of the students. The Teachers of the Centre expressed their gratitude to the Head of the Investigative Committee of Russia for the attention he had paid, noting that the comprehensive support of the department was extremely significant for the institution. Mr. A.I. Bastrykin, in his turn, stressed that the protection of the rights of juveniles was the direct responsibility of the State and the Society. The Investigative Committee was guided by the interests and needs of children in its activities, understanding the importance of forming a sense of responsibility in the younger generation.

Thanking the staff for the warm event, the Investigative Committee Officials granted the children with memorable gifts and candies.

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia congratulated the children on the first summer holiday – the International Children's Day, expressing his best wishes. The Head of the Investigative Committee assured that the department would not stand aside from any difficulties and needs of the center, since our future and the future of the Fatherland were in children.

Изображения





01 June 2022

Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/1694054